
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
May 26, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on April 28, 2020 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr., and Secretary Ellie Koveleskie. Solicitor Peter Matson was not present. The minutes of the April 28, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver.  
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated May 26, 2020 totaling $128,539.02.  
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Diefenbach and the other supervisors discussed when Nevin Yost, the township foreman, would come back to work.  It was decided that he would come back to work 

on Wednesday, June 3,2020.
Letters were sent by Solicitor Pete Matson to Aaron Nolt and Linford Martin regarding

the completion of their poultry barns.  Mr. Martin had recently planted the needed grass and believes he will be ready for inspection in a week or so. Mr. Nolt requested an extension because the conditions were not favorable for spreading soil in the basin per his excavator, Ressco Escavating.  Mr. Matson sent another letter to Mr. Nolt requesting that he attend our May 26, 2020 meeting.  Mr. Nolt did not come to the meeting.  The supervisors discussed the extension, but we will not extend it further than June 30, 2020.  If Mr. Nolt does not complete the work, then we will use his money to get the job done ourselves. Another letter will be sent to Mr. Nolt by Mr. Matson letting him know our intentions. Mr. Seibert made a motion to allow the extension and it was seconded by Mr. Wilver and was unanimously approved.  
NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Seibert discussed the possibility of changing our June meeting because he will be out of town.  He would like to attend the meeting in case there is something that the supervisors will need to vote on from the Planning Commission.  A decision regarding the potential change will be made following the Planning Commission meeting.

The township received a request from the White Deer Township Ambulance Service for a donation. Mr. Wilver made a motion to give them $250.00. It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and unanimously approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Paul Errickson of 1270 White Deer Pike in New Columbia discussed his frustration of people speeding on the road where he lives.  He was wondering if the township could do anything about the problem.  Mr. Diefenbach suggested that he contact Garth Everett’s office or Senator Yaw.  He could also contact PENNDOT or the PA state police.  Mr. Diefenbach also suggested that he start a petition with his neighbors.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
None
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
 “All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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